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September has flown right by with October, and our returning chum and coho salmon, looming just ahead. First, our sad news. The return of pink salmon to Wilfred Creek was as they say “a busted flush”. As of mid September, 30 adults are the count. Reports from all over British Columbia were close to the same, so we are not alone. 

Rosewall Creek has again taken on a new look, Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure (MOT) reconstructed a portion of the creek with more rock and woody debris. The Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) added a new Coanda intake which along with the old intake should help our hatchery with river water issues. The Coanda may be new to us but not to other groups, Nile Creek Enhancement Society had one installed five years ago with no problems to date. So between DFO and MOT we are hoping for better days ahead - unless Mother Nature deems otherwise!
Hart Creek located in Union Bay also had the long awaited bank reconstruction completed. This project was scheduled for July but as other jobs were already planned it was delayed time and time again. Dave Gooding, Hydrologist, and excavator operator Angus Taschuk, did a fantastic job of recreating the creek a significant distance away from the ball field. FBSES will be donating many conifers for the riparian plantings.
The Wilfred Creek team had an open house to highlight the major renovations to their site. There is a new floor in the hatchery and a workshop area. With the help of George Stringer from Big Qualicum hatchery and their own creative workmanship they designed and installed a new header tank for the pink salmon incubators. A job well done!

The major Comox Valley fundraiser for the Pacific Salmon Foundation took place September 24 in Courtenay. All funds generated from this event stay in the Comox Valley and all local salmon enhancement organizations are eligible for grants.
If you would like to join us on a Wednesday or Saturday work party and learn more about what our volunteers do, our hours of operation are 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca. 

